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In order to maintain a successful organization of any type, it is
important to continually monitor activities, collect feedback and
evaluate programs in regards to objectives and goals. The suc-
cess of any entity relies on this ongoing process. The Executive
Committee continues to refine where the Florida Urban Forestry
Council is headed as an organization while ensuring that we
continue to meet our goals and objectives. I want to share where
we are going!

The Florida Urban Forestry Council is working hard to create new partnerships. We
want to actively engage in new alliances, partnerships and collaborations. This will
include various grassroots organizations, botanical gardens and even some non-tradi-
tional partnerships such as Keep America Beautiful, public works and planning depart-
ments, etc. You will hear more on this topic as the year progresses.

In our last newsletter, I addressed the issue of budgets. There is not one reader who isn’t
feeling the effect of budget cuts in one way or another. In our budget discussions, we
discovered that we were only partially able to fulfill our mission due to limited staffing
and resources. This led us to make a very difficult decision. We have decided to with-
draw as an active partner of the annual Trees Florida Conference and Trade Show upon
the completion of 2008. This conference—which began in 2000--has been a huge suc-
cess and worthwhile partnership between FUFC and the Florida Chapter ISA. Since
March of 2001, this partnership has made it possible to send $122,903.87 to the TREE
Fund. In addition, $12,025.06 was sent to the John P. White Endowment Fund (estab-
lished through the TREE Fund) and $25,000.00 of the conference proceeds will be used
to fund a John P. White Scholarship Fund. The Scholarship Fund will continue to be
overseen by representatives of both organizations. In addition to monetary successes, we
have educated thousands of our colleagues and have been graced with diverse programs,
talented speakers and ever-increasing professionalism in our field. I want us to cele-
brate these successes!

In the past you have told us that you would like to see regional, affordable, educational
programs that address basic tree care. There is also a whole new discipline related to
Urban and Community Forestry. These types of programs have not been feasible due to
our staffing and resource commitment to Trees Florida. We plan to redirect our
resources to better meet the needs or our members and provide urban forestry education
that is affordable and accessible statewide. We will be offering programs that target
those tasked with day-to-day tree maintenance, but who are not necessarily professional
arborists. Because the majority of our members are not certified arborists, we see this
as a priority. We hope to create a greater quantity of affordable, high quality urban
forestry educational opportunities that will be easily accessible to your location in the
state and take you away from your work for a shorter period of time.

In closing, I hope you are as excited as I am about the Council’s upcoming events and
opportunities. We need your comments and suggestions. FUFC members play a huge
role in this process and without your input we will not be able to address your needs. If
you know of an organization that we should be talking to, please let us know. Look for
our biannual member survey in the next few months. This will give you an opportunity
to provide us with feedback on how you think we are doing. You do not have to wait
until then to share--you can always send Sandy Temple a message at fufc@aol.com and
she will pass it on. Please let us know what we can do to make your organization better
for you!

Sheryle Dell
FUFC President

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
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ARTICLES WANTED
The Florida Urban Forestry Council
would like to share information on what
is going on throughout the state in our
newsletters. We would like to receive
articles on any aspect of our field.
Article ideas may include, but are not
limited to, the following:
� New trends in the industry
� News about tree advocacy groups
� Solutions to common problems in your
typical workday

� Children’s poems, drawings, favorite
quotes

� Volunteer projects
� Favorite or new websites
� Ideas on working with the public
� City tree programs

Please share what is going on in your
corner of the state so that we can learn
from each other. Our newsletter is not
only a great way to share information,
but also a way to show off our accom-
plishments and successes. Articles can
be sent to Laura Sanagorski at
LSanagorski@gmail.com.

Thanks for contributing!

NEWSLETTER
ADVERTISING RATES

Annual rates are as follows:
• • •

Business-card size advertisement . . .$75
Quarter page advertisement . . . . .$115
Half-page advertisement . . . . . . . .$225
Full page advertisement . . . . . . . .$450

• • •
To place an advertisement in
The Council Quarterly, please
contact Sandy Temple, FUFC
Executive Director (407-872-
1738).



The Executive Committee of the Florida
Urban Forestry Council has a process in
place for submission of projects that the
Council will undertake each year. This
process identifies goals, budgets and
administrative time in addition to how the
project fits in with our mission and strate-
gic plan. It also gives us a way to track
the completion of a project and the meas-
urement of our success as we complete a
project close-out report. In 2007, 16 proj-
ects were submitted to the Executive
Committee with most of them approved--
this number doesn’t include projects that
were ongoing from 2006 or another past
year. This shows you just how busy the
Florida Urban Forestry Council was in
2007!

We are very proud of the projects that we are either
working on or have completed:
• Sponsorship of the Florida State
Envirothon - a contest for high school
students with an urban forestry compo-
nent

• Urban Forestry Funding Fact Sheet – a
way to inform or members of what is

going on in the legislature in regards
to urban forestry funding (or lack of!)

• The Trail of Trees – our effort to edu-
cate youth – the “live” program
reached 7,000 students in North,
Central and South Florida. We also
distributed the Trail of Trees video
program to cable, local government
and PBS television stations. It has
already aired in Orlando and Tampa –
let us know if you see it on your local
station.

• Sponsorship of the Society of
Municipal Arborists’ Hurricane
Academy at their Annual Conference

• Development of Sponsorship
Guidelines

• Revision of the Bylaws
• Executive Committee member ID
badges for conferences, trade shows
and other activities

• Reprinting of the South Florida Right
Tree/Right Place posters with sponsor-
ship to help with publication costs

• I-Tree Training Pilot Program
• FUFC Policies Development

• A revision and expansion of our web-
site

Our ongoing projects include:
• Annual Report
• Annual Trees Florida Conference and
Trade Show – the best in the state (and
maybe the Southeast) on the subject of
trees

• Trees Florida Awards program
• Possibly our greatest accomplishment -
our coordinated effort with the Florida
Chapter ISA to produce public service
announcements dealing with hurricanes
and trees for print, radio and television
in English and Spanish – let us know if
you see or hear them on any of your
local media!

It’s been an exciting year with a diverse
list of accomplishments. “Great things
are not done by impulse, but by a series
of small things brought together.” Vincent
Van Gogh

Stay tuned to see what your Florida
Urban Forestry Council is up to next!

2007 – THE YEAR IN REVIEW
By Celeste White, Immediate Past President

“I feel that the greatest reward for doing is the opportunity to do more.” – Jonas Salk

Your Urban Forestry 
Professionals! 

PROVIDING URBAN FORESTRY 
LEADERSHIP FOR OVER 

30 YEARS!
Four-Year Degree Foresters and  

ISA Certified Arborists 
on staff 

Natural Resource 
Planning Services, Inc. 

w w w . n r p s f o r e s t e r s . c o m  

Specializing in: 
Pre-Development 
Tree “Surveys” 
Urban/Municipal 
Tree Inventories 
Tree & Landscape 
Appraisal 
Tree Protection 
Planning & 
Construction 
Supervision 

Eric Hoyer : Lakeland 
(863) 670-0734  

John Holzaepfel : San Antonio 
(352) 238-0917  

David Fox : Gainesville 
(352) 316-4632  

Mindy Napier : Lakeland 
(863) 670-9860 

Lakeland : (863) 688-9994 

San Antonio : (352) 588-2580 

Gainesville : (352) 378-8966 
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EDUCATION COMMITTEE REPORT
By Janice Rahill, Education Committee Chairperson

The year has seen many exciting educa-
tional programs across the state. Many
thanks go to the Education Committee
Members for making it all possible -
Jimette Cook, Jeff Farley, Larry Figart,
John Foltz, Ruth Hamberg, Janet Maland,
Guy Murtonen, and Laura Sanagorski.

We began 2007 with taking the “Trail of
Trees” program to over 7,000 students
and teachers at different schools across
the state. Tim Womick, the “Johnny
Appleseed of the 21st century,” brought
his interactive program on stage in cele-
bration of Florida Arbor Day in January.
As always, Tim not only engaged our
youth to learn more about the benefit of
trees, he challenged them to make a dif-
ference--one student
and one tree at a time.
We value bringing
such challenges to our
youth, as they are the
stewards of our future
urban forest. This
year our focus to increase our sponsor-
ships to offset FUFC costs was very

successful. Our future goal is to provide
this amazing program in even more ven-
ues with full sponsorship dollars.

The FUFC sponsored the 2007 State
Envirothon on April 14, 2007 at Jonathan
Dickinson State Park. This event is
offered to high school state finalists from
across Florida that excel in problem-solv-
ing in a natural resource educational out-
door setting. This field-oriented program
had students working in teams to use
skills that enhance critical thinking, com-
munication and hands-on investigations
about environmental issues. Our spon-
sorship provided FUFC exposure to a
younger audience that will become
tomorrow’s stewards of our urban forests.

In June of 2007, the
Trees Florida
Conference was once
again a huge success
with over 450 atten-
dees. This coopera-

tive educational conference between
FUFC and FCISA brings in professionals

from across the state to keep abreast of
the latest research and techniques in the
field of urban forestry.

Finally, the FUFC co-sponsored the
Society of Municipal Arborists (SMA)
conference held in Hollywood Beach,
Florida on September 15-19, 2007.
There were several great educational
speakers including Dr. Kim Coder,
University of Georgia, Dr. Ed Gilman,
University of Florida and Dr. Michael
Raupp, University of Maryland. The
speakers brought valuable, useful infor-
mation to over 185 attendees.

We look forward to even bigger and bet-
ter educational opportunities across the
state in the future. Our challenge in 2008
is to offer educational venues that are fis-
cally responsible including more income-
generating programs. As a member,
always remember that your input is
invaluable. We welcome suggestions on
how we can make your role in the urban
forest a better place.

“We value bringing such
challenges to our youth, as they
are the stewards of our future
urban forest.”
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MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT
By Earline Luhrman, Membership Committee Chairperson

I am honored to serve as the incoming chairperson of the
Membership Committee. Members of the 2007 Membership
Committee included myself, Sheryle Dell, John Holzaepfel (SAF),
Mike Insley (FIPP), Howard Jeffries (Advisory), Jennifer Magavero
(FRPA), Kimberly Paulson (FCISA), and Rocky Randels (FLOC).

Projects that were accomplished by the Membership Committee in
2007 included the membership drive, revisions to the Bylaws,
Executive Committee member ID badges, development of sponsor-
ship guidelines, and completion of the membership survey. We had
several opportunities to set up the Council’s display—including dis-
tributing membership applications and handouts on what the FUFC
is about and our mission and goals--at allied organization’s confer-
ences and events that were held at various venues throughout the
state. This year the committee will be working on obtaining an out-
side display so you will be seeing us more and more! In 2007, our
overall membership was down by 15% as compared to 2006—from
492 to 418 members.

We have plans for a productive year in 2008 with new goals and
projects for the Membership Committee. I challenge our members
to get involved and serve on the FUFC Executive Committee. I
started on the committee in 2004, and now I am the President-Elect
(2009 President). Mike Robinson, one of the past presidents of the
Council, asked me to be an advisory member and now I am current-
ly serving in the City Arborist position. This has been a wonderful
experience and I hope other members will follow.

In closing, I thank you for your support and hope to see you at a
conference or event. If that isn’t possible, please attend a Council
meeting to see if this might be your new passion and new path.

RPG Trees Are
Superior Performers 
In Your Landscapes

To Subscribe to the RPG Times Newsletter or to request 
copies of the Tree Grading and Tree Planting Cue Cards 

contact an RPG member or visit www.rootsplusgrowers.org

Alturas Native Nursery
Alturas/863-289-0274

BE-MAC Farms
Odessa/813-920-2247

Bent Oak Farm
Ocala/352-245-5429

Cannon Trees, Inc.
Brooksville/352-279-9709

Champion Tree Farm
Gainesville/352-278-3321

Currie Tree Farm
North Port/941-232-8791

Ellenton Nursery Growers
Parrish/863-326-5639
Parrish/941-776-2245

Fish Branch Tree Farm, Inc.
Zolfo Springs/863-735-2242

FMT Farms
Brooksville/352-799-6614

Fort Drum Growers
McAlpin/386-776-2727

Huntsman Tree Supplier
Brooksville/352-754-5295
Lake City/386-963-2225

John Deere Landscapes
Parrish/941-737-2305

Lakeland Oaks
Lakeland/863-853-1254

Marshall Tree Farm
Morriston/800-786-1422

Nature Coast Tree Corp
Bell/386-935-9349

Nealy Farms, LLC
Dunnellon/352-817-1391

Quality Trees and Shrubs
Leesburg/352-257-2080

SMR Farms
Bradenton/941-708-3322

Snapper Creek Nursery
Ft Pierce/772-216-9993

Southern Tree Growers
Winter Garden/407-656-0216

Spectrum Tree Farms, Inc.
Live Oak/800-753-1379

Stewart’s Tree Service
Brooksville/352-796-3426

The Arbor Group LLC
Orlando/407-235-8492

The Magnolia Company
Barberville/800-880-4662

Tiger Lake Tree Farm
Lake Wales/352-516-0509

Turner Tree & Landscape
Bradenton/941-721-3597

Urban Palmetto Nurseries
Orlando/407-948-5981

Walsh Brokerage
Parrish/863-326-5639

Grower Members

Associate Members
Braun Horticulture

Cherokee Manufacturing
General Cordage

Graco Fertilizer Company
Grass Roots Nurseries

Griffin Trees, Inc
Seaworld

Jack Siebenthaler
Sunrise Landscape
Total Quality Liners

Treemart

- Hardening-off Trees
- Improving Quality

- Research & Education



wanewane30003000.com.com
12312 Sunriver Lane • Dade City, FL 33524 • 813-961-106012312 Sunriver Lane • Dade City, FL 33524 • 813-961-1060

TREE FEEDER SYSTEMTREE FEEDER SYSTEM

wane3000.com
12312 Sunriver Lane • Dade City, FL 33524 • 813-961-1060

Eliminate Turf Blocks.Eliminate Turf Blocks.
Use the WANE Tree SystemUse the WANE Tree System

at half the cost with better results.at half the cost with better results.

Eliminate Turf Blocks.
Use the WANE Tree System

at half the cost with better results.

The W.A.N.E. (Water Air Nutrition
Exchange) 3000 Tree Unit is a tree
feeder and irrigator that supplies water,
air and nutrition for trees surrounded
by pavement.

The W.A.N.E. (Water Air Nutrition
Exchange) 3000 Tree Unit is a tree
feeder and irrigator that supplies water,
air and nutrition for trees surrounded
by pavement.

TREE FEEDER SYSTEM

These units have been used
throughout the United States
since 1972 in city sidewalks,

roadways, parking lots,
theme parks and

private home sites.

View our complete brochure at wane3000.com

Eliminate sidewalk grates -
use a 6” W.A.N.E. unit

utilizing the soil beneath
the paving and lessening

the trip hazard.

®®®

Pavement

• Installs in any paved
medium

• Sends essential
nutrients to the tree’s
root system

• Supplies water and
air necessary for
healthy tree growth

• Attractive and safe
(Visitors with high heels,
wheel chairs, canes etc.
will not have a problem
trying to maneuver around
a turf block system)

• Available in different
colors
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The Emergency Urban Forestry
Hurricane Grant Program concluded at
the end of March, 2008, almost three
years after the first grant applications
were approved. We have not yet finished
the final report, but here are some prelim-
inary figures. Over 135,000 trees were
planted. Roughly 40% of this total was
provided to citizens through local tree
giveaways and the rest was planted on
public property by the grant recipients.
Over 18,000 trees received corrective
remedial pruning. A total of 35 communi-
ties completed tree inventories and
assessments, and seven entities completed
educational projects related to trees and
storms. Grant recipients received almost
$14 million to carry out these projects,
with the largest share ($10.5 million)
going to new trees.

Our agency saw this program as even
more than a way to restore the tree
canopy in impacted communities. It also
presented an opportunity to educate
everyone concerned about the importance
of selecting quality growing stock, utiliz-
ing the “right tree/right place” concept
and then planting and caring for the trees
according to Best Management Practices.
Communities who conducted tree give-
aways were required to provide an educa-
tional program of some kind to residents
before they could receive their trees. Our
grant administrators also closely worked
with the recipients and their vendors to
help ensure that the trees would provide a
long-term positive impact.

We feel that the grant program will pro-
vide long-term benefits for the communi-
ties where these projects were carried out.
However, our experi-
ences with the pro-
gram indicate that
quite a few opportuni-
ties remain statewide
to educate individual
citizens, local officials
and tree professionals.
Awareness of the
Florida Grades and Standards for nursery
stock needs to improve if we want to
grow an urban forest that can stand up to
tropical storms. Proper tree planting and

care information also needs to fall into
more people’s hands if planting projects
are to be successful in the long-term.

The paranoia among Florida citizens
about all trees being hazard trees has
subsided somewhat over the past three
years. Unfortunately, it still exists. In my
travels I have encountered a number of
instances where people still question the
wisdom of “deliberately creating future
hazards to life and property” by planting
trees. Lots of trees are planted because a
local ordinance mandates that the proper-
ty owners do so. Positive public percep-
tions of trees must continue to improve if
these ordinances are to remain politically
viable.

So much for my soapbox; let’s talk about
some good things. American Forests
recently released their 2008 version of
the National Register of Big Trees.
Florida still has the second highest num-
ber of national champions of any state in
the country (91), with the majority being
located south of Lake Okeechobee.
Kudos to all Division of Forestry
foresters who helped complete a compre-
hensive update of our records, as well as
photograph and record GPS coordinates
for all state and national champions dur-
ing 2007. Several former champions
have succumbed to mortality since the
last update, but that presents opportuni-
ties for more new nominations.
Hopefully, we will have information
about state and national champs (with
specific private property locations omit-
ted) available on the website by this time
next year.

In the Fort Myers area, Senior Forester
Mike Weston has begun a pilot program
called Community Forest Designation
(CFD). This program is designed to rec-
ognize entities that have been actively
managing their urban trees and forest
resources, but are not eligible for recogni-
tion under Tree City USA or Forest
Stewardship. Unincorporated developed
areas, homeowners associations, golf
course communities, and college campus-
es are examples of entities who could
participate. Requirements are not yet
finalized, but will include an active tree
care program, resident participation and
control of invasive exotic vegetation. Stay
tuned for more details.

During the next year, we also intend to
expand training opportunities for the i-
Tree suite of Urban Forest Inventory soft-
ware that is available to the public. This
software allows urban foresters to not
only describe the structure and condition
of the urban forest, but it also quantifies
in dollars the benefits that trees provide
to the sampled community. Given the cur-
rent austerity that local governments are
facing, the information generated from an
i-Tree inventory may provide a strong
argument for maintaining funding for a
local urban forestry program.

STATE OF URBAN FORESTRY IN FLORIDA 2007
By Charlie Marcus, Urban Forestry Coordinator, Florida Division of Forestry

“...our experiences with the pro-
gram indicate that quite a few
opportunities remain statewide to
educate individual citizens, local
officials and tree professionals.”
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By the time you read this, the Florida
Division of Forestry will have concluded
the enrollment period for our 2008 annual
Urban and Community Forestry grants. A
review committee met in early June to
evaluate the grant applications that we
received as of May 6. Approved appli-
cants will receive notification of their
awards within 30 days of the review
meeting. We have approximately
$265,000 in funding available for this
grant program, which is roughly $30,000
less than we had for 2007.

The purpose of these grants is to help
provide Florida communities with the
resources they need to either initiate or
improve their local urban forestry man-
agement programs. Eligible entities
include local governments (city and coun-
ty), non-profit groups and educational
institutions.

Eligible activities include the following:
• hiring temporary staffing
• purchasing urban forestry
equipment

• conducting urban forest
inventories and/or mas-
ter plans

• various educational
projects

In addition, a small
amount of funds is avail-
able for demonstration
tree planting projects.
However, most of these
funds will be awarded to
small rural communities
or under-served neigh-
borhoods in larger cities.

Additional information
about these grants is
available on the Division
of Forestry website,
www.fl-dof.com, or by con-
tacting your local County Forester.

The US Forest Service has indicated that
the Congress would prefer their State and
Private Forestry programs (which

• Involvement of citizen groups in plan-
ning and implementation

• Use of technology for resource assess-
ment and evaluation

The Forest Service feels that they can
continue to receive funding in the future
for programs that have benefited our tar-
geted audiences up to this point (such as
the U&CF grants) if we can complete
successful projects of this nature. In fact,
they feel that program funding could
actually increase as these projects receive
positive attention from key decision mak-
ers at the national level.

At present, we have received an allotment
for a project that would benefit the
Miami-Dade County area that we intend
to complete during the next two years.
The project is still in the planning stages
and more details will follow. If anyone
has ideas for additional projects that
would fit the above criteria, we would
very much appreciate your sharing them
with us.

For the time being, however, Federal sup-
port for state Urban and Community

Forestry programs continues to
decline. Our state received 15% less
funding as compared to 2007. This
also represents a 50% reduction
from the state’s 2004 funding
level. As of this writing, Congress
plans to reduce program funding
on a national level by about
84%, which would provide as
much funding to the whole
nation as the 13 southern states
currently receive.

If you would like to see this
funding continue, please make
your feelings known with a per-
sonalized letter to your local U.S.

Representative and Senator. Up to this
point, they have not heard from enough
beneficiaries of these program funds.
This legislation will be included in the
Forestry Title of the 2009 Farm Bill.

include this grant program) place more
emphasis in the future on projects to
solve regional natural resource conserva-
tion problems. In order to maintain the
political viability of these programs, the
Forest Service has begun soliciting what
they call Redesign Projects. This concept
is modeled after a large ongoing effort in
the Chesapeake Bay region to ameliorate
a number of environmental problems and
consequently improve the human habitat.

Criteria for these projects include the following:
• Impact on a large geographical area
and/or population center

• Benefits targeting lower income seg-
ments of the population

• Measurable environmental benefits
including improved air and water quali-
ty, restored indigenous ecosystems, etc.

• Integration of natural resource disci-
plines

FLORIDA’S URBAN FORESTRY GRANT PROGRAM
by Charlie Marcus, Urban Forestry Coordinator, Florida Division of Forestry
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2007 FINANCIAL REPORT

JOHN P. WHITE MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP

The 2007 Financial Report demonstrates
the appreciation of the value of the
Florida Urban Forestry Council by the
individuals, governmental agencies and
corporations who contributed both mem-
berships and sponsorships to support the
Council’s continuing mission of planning,
promoting and protecting the urban forest.

Over the past several years, the Council
has been very fortunate to receive a sig-
nificant percentage of our funding from
the US Forest Service through the Florida
Division of Forestry. However, the overall
allotment of federal funds to Florida has
been reduced by about 50% since 2004.
The Division of Forestry has recognized
the importance of the
Council and has not reduced
their funding until recently.
In anticipation of and prepa-
ration for the budget cuts
from the State—a 15%
reduction in both 2008 and
2009--the Council has
already begun seeking other
sources of revenue. In
2007, only 44% of the total

revenue was from the State as compared
to 50% in 2006. Grants and program
sponsorships have been pursued as addi-
tional revenue sources which accounted
for 8% and 7%, respectively, of the total
budget in 2007. Memberships in 2007
totaled 418 which accounted for 7% of
the total revenue. A key revenue source
(22%) is from the sale of the Right Tree,
Right Place posters. As the Council
moves toward sustainability, other
sources of revenue will continue to be
identified.

One of the major projects undertaken by
the Council in 2007—and completed in
early 2008-- was the joint partnership
with the Florida Chapter ISA to profes-
sionally produce a media campaign pro-
moting the importance of trees. This has
been accomplished through an Urban and
Community Forestry grant with the prod-
uct being the Trees 4 Florida public
service announcements. The Council
also hosted the live performances of the
Trail of Trees Program to approximately
7,000 elementary and middle-school stu-
dents in North, South and Central Florida
in conjunction with the celebration of
Florida Arbor Day. To further promote
the Council, sponsorship was provided to

the Society of Municipal
Arborists for a hurricane
workshop during their
national convention in Fort
Lauderdale, the Great
Southern Tree Conference in
Gainesville, and the Florida
Envirothon statewide com-
petition.

John P. White is remembered for his gen-
erous giving spirit as both the Florida
Chapter ISA’s Tree Fund Liaison and a
dedicated member of the Florida Urban
Forestry Council’s Executive Committee
as well as for his contributions to the
annual Trees Florida Conference. He had
a zeal for life and steadfast passion for
arboriculture.

The John P. White Memorial Scholarship
has been established to support education
in the arboriculture industry or a related
field through annual scholarships to quali-
fying students in the sum of $500.00 for
undergraduate, postgraduate or other
advanced education programs. It is hoped
that the John P. White Memorial
Scholarship will provide deserving stu-
dents the opportunity to gain expertise
and experience, earn post high school

degrees and become active members and
leaders in the arboriculture industry.

Applicants may be an incoming freshman,
sophomore, junior, senior, or graduate stu-
dent planning to or currently attending a
community college, college or university.
The student must be enrolled full-time in
an arboriculture program or related field
with the intent to graduate in that field.
Awards recipients are eligible to reapply
for the scholarship annually.

It is the Scholarship Committee’s intent to
begin awarding scholarships by the end of
2008. For further information or to obtain
a scholarship application, please contact
the Florida Urban Forestry Council (407-
872-1738) or the Florida Chapter ISA
(941-342-0153).

A key revenue source (22%) is from the sale of the Right Tree, Right Place posters.
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ARBOL CAÍDO
Florida perdió millones de árboles por todo el estado por los

huracanes y la salud de nuestra comunidad al igual el valor de
nuestras propiedades a cambiando.

Estudios enseñan que árboles plantados y cuidados apropiada
mente sobreviven y causan menos daño, al igual de mejorar el

valor de nuestras propiedades y la salud de la comunidad.

Protéjase a usted y sus inversiones manteniendo a sus
árboles. Llámale a tu encargado forestal local para tener tus

árboles inspeccionados.

Juntos podemos crear árboles sanos para ciudades sanas.
Visita treesarecool.com para mas información.

Si perdiste un árbol durante los huracanes, en mas que una inconveniencia-
es una perdida de la calidad de vida y valor de propiedad.

This print PSA has been produced with funding provided by the USDA Forest Service through the
Florida Division of Forestry's Urban and Community Forestry Grant Program.

TREE DOWN.
Florida lost millions of trees statewide due to hurricanes and our

community health and property values have changed.

Research shows that properly planted and maintained trees
survive and cause less damage, increase property value and

improve community health.

Protect yourself and your investments by maintaining your trees.
Call a local Certified Arborist to have your trees inspected.

Together we can create healthy trees for healthy cities.
Visit treesarecool.com for more information.

This print PSA has been produced with funding provided by the USDA Forest Service through the
Florida Division of Forestry's Urban and Community Forestry Grant Program.

If You Lost a TreeDuring theHurricanes, It’sMore Than aNuisance— It’s a Loss of Quality of Life and Property Value.
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Welcome to Florida’s new and revitalized Tree City USA
communities for 2007:
� Casselberry, Seminole County
� Deltona, Volusia County
� Fernandina Beach, Nassau County
� High Springs, Alachua County
� Key West, Monroe County
� Miami Beach, Dade County
� Miami Lakes, Dade County
� North Port, Sarasota County
� Orange County
� Punta Gorda, Charlotte County
� Southwest Ranches, Broward County
� Tarpon Springs, Pinellas County

This brings our state total to 135. It
would have been even higher if nine
existing Tree City USA’s had not failed to
submit their annual re-certification appli-
cations. We’re starting to get some stiff
competition from Georgia to maintain our
#6 national ranking.

The Division of Forestry administers the
Tree City USA program in Florida.
Information about the program is avail-
able on the National Arbor Day
Foundation’s website, www.arborday.org,
and the Division of Forestry’s website,

www.fl-dof.com. City
and county govern-
ments, as well as fed-
eral military bases,
are eligible for certi-
fication. To qualify,
they must have a des-
ignated tree board,

advocacy group, or department in charge
of tree management. They must also
have an enforced tree ordinance, work
plan with an annual budget of at least
$2.00 per capita and an annual Arbor
Day celebration.

For those who go above and beyond the
call of duty, there is the Tree City USA
Growth Award. Certified communities
who spend at least as much as they did
the previous year on their urban tree pro-
gram can qualify. In addition, they must
either initiate new tree management
activities or expand their current activi-
ties over the previous year. In 2007, a
total of 33 Florida communities received
Growth Awards. The Growth Award also
qualifies a community to be considered
for the Tree City USA of the Year Award.

The National Arbor Day Foundation
(NADF) will soon unveil their new Tree
Campus USA program. Colleges (mean-
ing any post-secondary academic institu-
tion) who maintain active tree manage-
ment programs on their campuses, with
adequate funding, dedicated staff and
resources, and volunteer participation
from students and faculty will be eligible
to receive this award. As of this writing,
the NADF is working with a small group
of campuses to develop pilot programs
and finalize program details before they
begin to accept applications on a nation-
wide basis. In the meantime, if you are
an official from a college in Florida who
may qualify, or you know a college that
may fit the program criteria, please con-
tact Urban Forestry Coordinator Charlie
Marcus at 850-921-0300, or marcusc@
doacs.state.fl.us.

Congratulations to the City of Eustis in
Lake County, which was awarded the
Tree City USA of the Year Award for
2007 for their exceptional program. Also,
kudos to Orlando for completing their
third decade as a certified Tree City
USA, going back to
the founding of the
program in the mid-
1970s. The largest
participating city in
Florida is Miami,
with a population of
over 360,000 resi-
dents. The smallest participating city is
Pomona Park in Putnam County, with a
population of less than 1,000 residents.
Key West staged the first and the south-
ernmost Arbor Day celebration in the
entire United States on January 15.

TREE CITY USA
by Charlie Marcus, Urban Forestry Coordinator, Florida Division of Forestry

“...kudos to Orlando for
completing their third decade as
a certified Tree City USA, going
back to the founding of the
program in the mid-1970s”
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As professional foresters with decades of
experience between us, we would like to
offer an alternative perspective to the
viewpoint presented on page 6 of the pre-
vious issue of the FUFC quarterly. We
question the validity of the statement that
logging and road building, as currently
practiced on Florida’s national forests,
inherently causes anything more than
short-term disturbance, and that either
activity threatens the continued flow of
revenue to the Forest Service or to the
local economies of the surrounding com-
munities.

The forest management plans for the
three national forests in Florida are public
records available to all. These plans show
that Florida’s national forests contain tens
of thousands of acres set aside as wilder-
ness areas. No timber harvesting, road
building, or other human caused distur-
bance, besides prescribed burning, is
allowed in these areas. One would be
hard pressed to identify where plans exist
to reduce the size of these wilderness
areas. Other areas of Florida’s national
forests open to timber harvesting already
have established networks of roads, mak-
ing it unnecessary to construct additional
roads to facilitate timber harvesting. Once
again, one would be hard pressed to

These overstocked stands are unable to
provide ideal habitat for listed endan-
gered species which do not establish pop-
ulations in dense timber stands.
Furthermore, the forest floor in over-
stocked stands receives inadequate sun-
light to allow growth of desirable flora,
including endangered plants.
Overstocked stands are also prone to
insect attacks that can spread to nearby
healthy stands.

The authors of the referenced report, evi-
dently, are philosophically opposed to all
timber harvesting on national forest
lands, in spite of scientific evidence that
harvesting benefits the forest and species
that depend upon it. Timber harvests have
been conducted on Florida’s national
forests for over 60 years, and there is no
evidence that recreational use would
decline if timber harvesting continues.

Federal funds provided to states to
enhance their urban forestry programs
have significantly declined since 2004.
The increased need for wildfire suppres-
sion resources for federal lands in the
West is a significant reason for this
reduction in urban forestry funds.
Reduced timber harvests on federal lands
have contributed to increased fuel
buildups, making both wildfire suppres-
sion and prescribed burning more diffi-
cult. As such, a case can be made that
timber harvesting can provide a number
of peripheral benefits.

document where roads have been built or
improved sufficiently for vehicle use dur-
ing the past 20 years for any purpose
other than improving public access to
recreational areas.

As part of the congressional mandate to
practice multiple-use management on
national forests, harvests are designed to
enhance the quality of habitat for endan-
gered species and improve the overall
health of the forests. Leading environ-
mental groups have repeatedly applauded
these efforts. The uneven-aged manage-
ment employed in native longleaf and
slash pine communities in Florida’s
national forests creates a stand structure
with trees of all ages and perpetuates a
“natural appearance” to the forest with
favorable habitat for the red-cockaded
woodpecker. Sand pine is managed in
even-aged stands with shorter harvest
cycles, in order to maintain ideal habitat
for the Florida scrub jay, sand skink, and
gopher tortoise. Best Management
Practices are employed to protect riparian
habitats, and compatibility with public
use areas is considered when selecting
and designing harvest sites.

This contrasts with areas where no timber
is harvested, creating overstocked stands.

TIMBER HARVESTS ON NATIONAL FORESTS - ANOTHER PERSPECTIVE
by John Holzaepfel, Society of American Foresters, Representative to FUFC
Charlie Marcus, Urban Forestry Coordinator, Florida Division of Forestry
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RIGHT TREE. RIGHT PLACE.

Florida lost millions of trees statewide due to hurricanes and our
community health and property values have changed.

Research shows that properly planted and maintained trees survive
and cause less damage, increase property value and improve

community health.

Protect yourself and your investments by maintaining your trees. Call
a local Certified Arborist to have your trees inspected.

Together we can create healthy trees for healthy cities.
Visit treesarecool.com for more information.

This print PSA has been produced with funding provided by the USDA Forest Service through the Florida Division of Forestry's Urban and Community Forestry Grant Program.
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SUPPORTING
CITY OF GAINESVILLE
CITY BEAUTIFICATION
BOARD

Dorothy Field
Gayle Phelan
Nina Ring
Dr. Anita Spring
Charles Woods, Jr.

EARTH ADVISORS, INC.
Mark Brumet
Elaine Gennaro
Darlene Harris
John Harris
John LePage

FLORIDA TREE SOURCE
Jeff Blackwell
Phil Budworth
Gil Gott
Sean Phelps
Steve Smith

GAINESVILLE REGIONAL
UTILITIES

Robin Baxley
Michael Kennedy
Bill Shepherd
Katie Weitekamp
Joe Wolf

LANDSCAPE SERVICE
PROFESSIONALS, INC.

Tom Benton
Karmen Burn
Steve Burn
Ben Tucker
Sandra Wilson-Benton

MARSHALL TREE FARM
John Gallagher
Bonnie Marshall
James Marshall, Jr.
James Marshall, Sr.
Michael Marshall

NATURAL RESOURCE
PLANNING SERVICES,
INC.

Gerry Evans
David Fox
John Holzaepfel
Eric Hoyer
Mindy Moss

STEWART’S TREE
SERVICE, INC.

James Stewart, Jr.
Jimmy Stewart
Randall Stewart
Russell Stewart
Stacey Stewart

THE TREE LADY
COMPANY, LLC

Stuart Bingham
Brian Gould
Bruce Paulson
Kayla Paulson
Kimberly Paulson

TRAIL RIDGE NURSERY
Robert Byrnes
Timothy Ganley

WINDERMERE
PREPARATORY SCHOOL

Donna Montague-Russell
�

GOVERNMENTAL AND
NON-PROFIT
BONITA BAY
COMMUNITY
ASSOCIATION

Jose Corona
Esteban Garcia
William Lynn
Israel Quesada
Angel Tiburcio

BROWARD COUNTY
EPD
BIOLOGICAL
RESOURCES DIVISION

Peter Burke
Julie Krawczyk
Kriss Llewellyn
Alex Schore
Mark Williams

CITY OF ALTAMONTE
SPRINGS

Andy Capuano
Cindy Falk
Frank Higgins
Mike Insley
Bill McCombs
Steve McCourt
Bob Miller
Jenny Runde
Gary Taylor
Bob Urice

CITY OF CAPE
CANAVERAL

Walter Bandish
Bennett Boucher
Tim Davis
Kay McKee
Rocky Randels

CITY OF CASSELBERRY
Saul Betancourt
David Pell
James Peterson
Steve Spencer
Tom Wood

CITY OF COCONUT
CREEK

Cliff Abrams
David Poplawski
Brian Rosen
Pamela Stanton
Sharon Vollmer

CITY OF COOPER CITY
Jeanette Wofford

CITY OF CORAL SPRINGS
Lou Goldstein
Andre Haluska
Susan Hess
Glenn Weiss
Mark Westfall

CITY OF DEERFIELD
BEACH

Ulysses Barksdale
Corey Battie
Trent Lacy
Rickey Reed

CITY OF FORT MYERS
PARKS AND
BEAUTIFICATION
DIVISION

Lindsey Frederick
Charles Johnson
Jose Parrilla
J. B. Schuetz

CITY OF GAINESVILLE
PARKS DIVISION

Ann Egan
Earline Luhrman
Meg Niederhofer
Herb Poole
Mark Siburt

CITY OF GREENACRES
Carlos Cedeno
Michael Karius
Wade Neilson
Wyman Scott, Jr.
Michael Shuey

CITY OF KEY WEST
Danilo Crespo
Greg Curry
Cynthia Domenech-Coogle
Sandy Lee
Mimi McCoy-Grantham

CITY OF KEYSTONE
HEIGHTS

Mary Lou Hildreth

CITY OF LEESBURG
PARKS AND RECREATION

Bruce Ericson
Jennifer Magavero
Randy Mort

CITY OF LONGWOOD
Debra Renfro

CITY OF MIAMI BEACH
Rhonda Gracie
John Oldenburg
Chris Latt

CITY OF MIAMI GARDENS
Tsahai Codner
Carl Irvin
Tom Ruiz

CITY OF NAPLES
COMMUNITY SERVICES
DEPARTMENT

Joseph Boscaglia
Chet Ewell
David Lykins
Heather Shields

CITY OF ORLANDO
PARKS DIVISION

Denise Aldridge
Brian Eichner
Ken Gardner
Alvin Gilreath
Gregg Mallory
John Perrone
James Potts
Janice Rahill
Denise Riccio
Rondale Silcott

CITY OF POMPANO
BEACH

Christopher Clemens
Wade Collum
Kimberly Mayo
Robert McCaughan
Kimberly Pearson

CITY OF SANFORD
Jan Henry
Marc Hultin
Alvarise James
Henry Moore
Elizabeth Vanlandingham

CITY OF SARASOTA
PUBLIC WORKS

David Bebak
David Daberkoe
Todd Kucharski
Ken Ohm
Michele Russo

CITY OF SOUTH
PASADENA

Tony De Mars
Natalie Leggette
Scotty Ruffner
Xaveir Velez

CITY OF TALLAHASSEE
Otis Barfield
Sam Geiger
Jim Martin
Matt Martin

CITY OF TAMPA
PARKS AND
RECREATION
DEPARTMENT

Kathy Beck
Greg Howe
Toby Loveall
Bruce Lucas
David Reilly

CITY OF TARPON
SPRINGS

Shannon Brewer
William Grosser
Charles Knowles
Richard Llanas
Scott Witt

CITY OF TAVARES
Debby Blais
Darrell Brooker
Perry Ragin
Tamera Rogers

CITY OF WINTER
PARK

Craig Duncan
Doug Lafortunre
Jon Lupo
Lee Mackin
Gail Tinch

CITY OF WINTER
PARK TREE BOARD

Mike Dick
Phil Eschbach
Pat Estes
Ann Higbie
Bonnie Jackson
Deede Sharpe

CITY OF WINTER
SPRINGS

John Baker
Michael Mingea
Danny Richart
Steve Richart
Ed White

COLLIER COUNTY
GOVERNMENT CDES

Nancy Grundlach
Bruce McNall
Susan O’Farrell
Mike Sawyer
Bob Wright

FLORIDA CHAPTER
ASLA

Bill Butler, ASLA
Ruth Hamberg, ASLA

LEE COUNTY
DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION

Racquel Benedict
Robert DeBrock
Ray Keeling
Pat Moore
Ray Thomas

ORANGE COUNTY
PARKS AND
RECREATION

Phillip Muscato
Jon Spitale

ORMOND BEACH
POLICE DEPARTMENT

John Bouck
Chris Mason
Joanne Naumann

PALM BEACH
COUNTY
PARKS AND
RECREATION

Gregory Atkinson
Edwin Barrow
Sue Congelosi
Terie Gempel

THANK YOU NEW AND RENEWING FUFC MEMBERS! JANUARY THRU JUNE 2008
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SUMTER COUNTY
COOPERATIVE
EXTENSION SERVICE

Joan Bradshaw
Brooke Burn
Jim Davis
Gary England
Susan Kelly

THE KIDS ECOLOGY
CORPS

Todd De Jesus
Lee Gottleib
Emily Nell Lagerquist
Debra Miller
Maria Rotunda

TOWN OF BELLEAIR
James Grady
Scott Meyer
David Rayl
Larry Strauttman
Robin “Chip”

Zimmerman

TOWN OF LAKE PARK
Verdree Patterson

TOWN OF LANTANA
Mike Bornstein
Larry McCollum
Frank Paterson
Dave Stewart

TOWN OF
WINDERMERE

Cecilia Bernier
Janet Maland
Craig McNeal
Theresa Schretzmann-

Myers
Pat Uhl

UNIVERSITY OF
FLORIDA
SFRC

Francisco Escobedo
Annie Hermansen
Alan Long
Tim White
Wayne Zipperer

�

PROFESSIONAL
Robert Ashworth
Jan Beljan
Mary Duryea
Fred Pope, Jr. RLA
Bruce Smith
Steve Tanaka

�

TREE ADVOCATE
Nancy Rodlun
Carla Summers

�

HONORARY
Mike Conner
Anna Dooley
Norm Easey
Ed Gilman
Steve Graham
Michael Greenstein
Julie Iooss
Howard Jeffries
Andy Kittsley
Bill Reese
Mike Robinson
Jeffrey Siegel
John Tamsberg
Celeste White

�

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
(Dues are effective for the calendar year of January 1 - December 31)
Make check or money order payable to FUFC and mail to:

Post Office Box 547993, Orlando, FL 32854-7993
•••••••••••

CATEGORIES (please check one):
� Professional @ $25.00

(Professional membership is open to anyone who is actively working in the profession of Urban Forestry or any related profession.)

� Tree Advocate @ $20.00
(Tree Advocate membership is granted to those volunteers who are members of a tree board, beautification committee or other
Urban Forestry volunteer group.)

� Supporting @ $200.00
(Supporting membership is granted to those individuals, groups or other entities expressing a desire
for a strong supportive role in the Council. Membership will be granted for up to five individuals of an organization or business.)

� Government/Non-Profit Agency @ $100.00
(Government/Non-Profit Agency membership is granted to those individuals, groups or other entities actively working in the
profession of Urban Forestry or any related profession. Membership will be granted for up to five individuals within the agency.)

� Student @ $10.00
(Student membership is granted to anyone who is actively enrolled as a full-time student and who is considering pursuing a
career in Urban Forestry.)

Name____________________________________________________________________________________________
Title_____________________________________________________________________________________________
Firm_____________________________________________________________________________________________
Address____________________________________________________________________________________________
City______________________________________________ State ____________________ Zip ___________________
Telephone (_____)_______________ FAX (_____)_______________ E-mail: ___________________________________
Amount Enclosed _______________________________ Date _____________________________________
Would you be interested in further information regarding serving on a Council subcommittee?_______________________
Area of interest:______________________________________________________________________________________

�
Clip & Mail Today!
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Sheryle Dell
President
Elected Member
Member-at-Large

Earline Luhrman
President Elect
Elected Position
City Arborist
City of Gainesville

Laura Sanagorski
Vice President
Elected Position
Member-at-Large

John Foltz
Treasurer
Appointed Position
Advisory Member
University of Florida

Jimette Cook
Secretary
Appointed Position
Advisory Member

Celeste White
Immediate Past President
Appointed Position
Cooperative Extension Service
Orange County Extension Service

Michael Andreu, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
University of FL/IFAS – Plant City Campus
•
Bill Butler, Appointed Position
ASLA / FL Chapter
City of Palm Coast
•
Jeff Farley, Elected Position
Private Arborist
Professional Tree Care, Inc.
•
Larry Figart, Elected Position
Member-at-Large
Duval County Extension Service
•
Mary Lou Hildreth, Appointed Position
Florida League of Cities
Town of Keystone Heights
•
John Holzaepfel, Appointed Position
Society of American Foresters
Natural Resource Planning Services, Inc.
•
Mike Insley, Appointed Position
Florida Institute of Park Personnel
City of Altamonte Springs
•
Emily Nell Lagerquist, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
The Kids Ecology Corps
•
Jennifer Magavero, Appointed Position
Florida Recreation and Park Association
City of Leesburg
•
Janet Maland, Elected Position
Tree Advocacy
Town of Windermere Tree Board
•
Guy Murtonen, Appointed Position
Florida Department of Transportation
Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise
•

Kimberly Paulson, Appointed Position
Florida Chapter ISA
The Tree Lady Company
•
Kimberly Pearson, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
City of Pompano Beach
•
Janice Rahill, Elected Position
Member-at-Large
City of Orlando
•
Joe Sulak, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
Lee County DOT
•
Shirley Trier, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
Davey Resource Group
•
Vacancies
FNGLA
Utility Forester
•
Charlie Marcus
Division of Forestry Liaison
•
Sandy Temple
FUFC Executive Director

2008 FUFC EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEMBERS
COMMITTEE MEMBERS:OFFICERS:

For more information or change of address, please
contact the FUFC:
Phone: (407) 872-1738 • Fax: (407) 872-6868
E-Mail: Fufc@aol.com • Website: www.fufc.org

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED
Address Update:
� Please change my address as noted on the right.
� I receive duplicates. Please delete my name at right.
� Please remove my name from your mailing list.


